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SUBJECT. Ra-E!".<l'l'.l1nation of U.S. Policy on Space Launching Assistance 
for Other Countries (i:1SDtf-187) 

On July 1.2, 19.74, the Staff Director! NeS Under Secretaries Cormttee 
forwarded a draft 1<Iaillorandum for t.he President on tbe subject for 
comment and/or .concurrent.;!. DD(S,~SS) reviaT:1ed tlUs draft }iemor:;J.udUlll 
and provided comm.ents to ISA which are UorA incorporated in the attached 
~~morandum fer the Deputy Secretary of D~fen$e. Your coordination on 
the attachsd memorandum is reqlJ.estiali. 

Deputy Director 
Strategic & Space Systems 

6SV 5 U.S.C. § 552(b){G) 
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A~SISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

In rep1 v refer: to': \ I.690C.'/1't- . , 
(N'TERNATIONAl. 

I!I;CUfUTY """,..1.1".' 

MEMORANWM FOR THE DEPUTY SECREI'ARY OF DEFENSE 

DECLASSIFIED IN FULL 
Authority: EO 13526 
Chief, RE:cords 8. Oeclass Div, WHS ~ 

Oate:. FEB 2 6 2014 

SUB.1ECT: Re-Examination of U.S. Policy on Space Launching Ar.sistance for 
Other Countries (NSDM-187) 

ISSUE: Is the draft Memorandum for the President and the attached· stud¥' 
which constitute U/SM-ll2B responsive and should it be forwarded to the 
President? 

BACKGROUND: Since the issuance of NSIM-187 on 30 August 1972 there has. 
been considerable controversy over certain of its conditions for,launch 
assistance and how its provisions, particularly those relating to ec~namic 
benefit for the U.S., could be administered. The.re-examination of the 
policy was broken down into ·two parts and U /SM-ll2!) ,treats the matter of 
the two conditions. 

DIs.cuSSION: In the interagency' discussions on the subj~t pape~' (Tab A), 
the DoD and JCS representatives found themselves onlookers to a~ exchange 
of seemingly irreconcilable opinions between NASA, NSC and CIEP on the 
one hand and the Department of State and the Office' of Te:iec.OImiru.nications 
Policy on the other concerning whether space launching assistance for 
other countries s.bould include the retent;!.on of certain condiM,ons. 

As lopg as the INTELSAT condition is linked with the second condition 
that we would launch satellites only if they' had received IIbroad inter­
national acceptance", there is no choice for DoD but to hold to the 
retention of the' conditions. As ODDR&E has pointed out· (in the memorandum 
attached at Tab B): 

"It is ..• very important'that our 1s.unch,ass1stance policy 
include a statement which wouid give the U.S. the right to 
aeny launch assistance on a foreign payload which might not 
be ill our be~t intere;st. An example might be a satellite 
which in oUr judgement might be used for military sur­
veil.lance purposes. Conditfon 2 described on :r;;age.'3 of 
the Memorandum .(for the PreSident, Tab A) provides this 
safeguard. II 
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However, ODDR&E axso points but that the ·Ilf.rELSAT condition has outlived' 
, its usefulness and there is no reason for DoD to continue to support it. 

The memorandum at the Signature Tab for the Chairman, Under Secretaries 
Committee ,v[ould disassociate DoD and the JCS from a position calling for 
retention of the INTELSAT condition but hold to the need for a "broad 
international acceptance II condition • 
• 

, RECOMMENDATION: That you sign the attached meniorand~. 

ASSistant Secretary of Defense (ISAJ Director, Joint Staff 

. ' ;, , , 8 IUJG 1974 ' 
~I Malcohu R. Currie Coordipatioh: 

,=D-epa-,rt-:-m-e-nt~o-f"""""'D-e"""fe-n-s-e-""'(D""D""'R&"""""E"""') ASl?istant' to the Se<;:retary (PA&E) 

D+rectDr; Telecommunicati~ns Command & Control ,Systems 

Chairman, Joint Chie~s of Staff: Approved _______________ _ 

Enclosures 
. a/s 

Prepared by: I. 

Dis~pproved~ ____ ~ ________ ----~--------

OASD (I8..ft) , . I 

OJCS --------~i----------- " 
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THE OEPUTY SECRETARY Of OCFENSE 

WASHINGTOI'4. D. C. l0301 

MEMORANIlJM FOR THE CHArRl-1AN, UNDER SECREl'ARIES CO~lMITl'EE 

SUBJECT: Re-Examination of U.S. policy on Space Launching I\f:slstauce for 
• Other Countries (NSDM 187) 

In reviewing the draft Memorandum for the President, subject as above, 
circulated on 12 July 1974, the Chairman, Joint Chiefs of Staff and I 
have concluded that it is very important to retain, as a condition for 
providing space launching assistance to other countries, a statement 
which would give the U.S. the right to deny launch assistance to a 
foreign payload which might not be in our best interests. 'rhe second 
condition, described on page 3 of the Memorandum for the Presid~nt 
provides this safeguard. However, in our opinion the first, or INTELSAT 
condition would appear to have outlived its usefulness but in any event, 
involves a subject,on Which we take a neutral stance. 

The attached changed pages 3, 6 and 8 of· the draft Memorandum for the 
President would disassociate us from the position that the first (INTELSAT) 
condition must be retained •. However, we both continue to support strongly 
the need for a "broad international acceptance" provision . 

. We also continue to· believe that any change made, should be hy' Presidential 
announcement. . . 

Also attached are copies of· pages 32 an4 33 of the study acc(.I111panying 
the draft memorandum, revised to reflect the foregoing views. 

otherwise, the Chairman, Joint Chiefs of Staff and I concur Ln U/SM ll2B. 

°i ". ·'.·.}l·~··'r' "'J 
I iLIIJJi.I ... t ,._ 

[iECUSS~FIED IN FULL 
A~ithoritj': EO 13526 

:'?ecif>fds 8: D5Class Div. vms 
Date: FEB 2 6 2014 ' 
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been modified in the light of the factors \vhich 

had caused lack of support within INTELSAT • 

2. The second condition applies to other 

types of applications for which satellites might 

be used. Under the present policy, we would 

launch such satellites only if they had received 

broad international acceptance. This was intended 

as a hedge against the possibility that we might· 

be asked to launch some types of satellites under 

circumstances which might prove internationally 

divisive. 

The National Aeronautias and Spaae Adl.'1inis-

tration and the staff of the NSC and CIEP believe 

that both of the foregoing speaiaZ conditions 

should b, resainded. The Department* of State 

~~~~~~~ and the 

Offiae of TeleaOmlntOtiaations PoZiay believe boUI 

aondi tionn sho:i.ld be re ta1>r:.ed. Depe..rtrGert oJ' J)ef:>nc(" ·t~·\ ''''~f'3 
strongly that the second condition be retained but is neutral an to t·ne 

first:! The princi 1 arguments [or dropping these 

conditions or, alternatively, for maintaining the 

present policy \.;i thout change, a:t:e summarized 

belm" and revie\ve.d in detail in the enclosed report. 

iQt!9IBEtlllII 2 • 
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national agreements and nrrangement:s, and throl1~h 

our own ptlrticipation in IN'l'ELSAT. 

Arsuments_ for Hai!l tainin<{_ the p'rescnt P<?l~.~y_lvi!=)l~ 
~hange 

The Departments of State ~ 

X:X;QQ~tKX~)OO~:XX2GCiC!i>~~4X a 11 d the 0 ff i ae of 7'13 1-13 aomrnu n i -

cations PoJicy point out, with respect to the 

INTELSAT condition I that the present policy leaves' . 

open the possibility that we would launch a 

satellite even.if INTELSAT had rendered an un-

favorably advisory opinion. However, these agencies 

believe that to guarantee launch assistance 

regardless of INTELSAT's views would undercut the 

incentive of the Europeans and others in the future 

to modify proposed systems in the light of ob-

jections which INTELSAT might raise. These 

agencies believe that this does not constitute 

"policing" of the INTELSAT agreements but rather 

encouraging a bargaining process Hhich might not 

occur if INTELSAT's potentinl competitors had no 

need to bargain. 

These agencies are concerned that droppinq 

the INTELSAT condition could be interpreted an 

WOVUT? 
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- intended to undercut nn independent European space 

launching capability, the reaction would be 

adverse. 

* * * 
.1 ~;ASA and the staff of the lise and CLEF. 

believe that some of the problems foreseen by other 

agencies as a result of changing our present policy 

could be ameliorated if the change were handled in 
i 

a low key. They recommend a tentative decision be 

made to drop the b/o special condi t.ions cohtingent 

upon exploratory discussions with COMSA1 and the 

concerned Congressmen. 

The Depa),1;men'i;s of State .J.nd Defense .. iPtX.X 

Office . ~ of TcZr:;communi- . 

oations PoZicy believe that while our prescnt 

policy ~ffords assurance of launch assistance in 

most foresceaJ)le case-s, it also provides a desirable 

degree' of. L::ti tude in arriving (It deci sions on 

p(lrticular launchings which might present svccial 

probieH1s. 'l'hese (l(:1cnciCS, thr~rc fore, [avo:!.- )I;.)in-

taining the present policyx although the Department of Defense 
is neutral as regards to the ll'11'ELSA.'l' condition. 

Hohcr:1 F~. In 1';;011 

Chel]. ",;!:l 

Cfd' T T Dr" WF . J __ I _... .. 
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response to q\,1eries about th~ relationshir of thG' 

change to the French and Jap~lnese launcher devE>l"pments. 

It will be very difficult to convince the fren< hi ill 

particular I that there is no relationship, and a (lS 

• effort to do so could further erode OHI" cp"<1 i bi 1 i I y. 

V. CONCLUSIONS AND OPTIONS 

The USC is split on the question of the proJ,qsed 

change in US ,policy on 1 aunch assi stance. 

NASA, NSC and ClEP recorrunend that the "Intelsatt> . 

and "broad international acceptance" provisos be> 

dropped from the launch policy, while OTP, ~ 
roD strongly recoo;menda r-eten-tion of the "brood .in',;el'lo. .. ional a.cceptance ll provi EQ but is 
neutral on and DOS recorrunend that this change not be made. I The 
IN'l'ELSAT • 

CIA and ACDA take no stand on this and the following 

issues. 

If the decision is made to change the ~olicy on 

launch assistance, the USC is divided on how best to 

introduce the change. NASA, NSC, CIEP and OTP suggest 

a low-key approach with assurances that we merely wish 
. 

to.clean up the policy and be more forthcoming on 

launch assistance. DOD, ~ and DOS believe that the 

change, if made, should be by Presidential announcement 

since it would represent a significant revision of a 

Presidentially enunciated policy. 

Should it be decided that the proposed change in 

SDNfHr~)J 
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the views of the Congress and of COl>lSAT be sol icited 

and considered before final action is taken. Those 

who propose this change in policy recommend that a 

tentative decision be made to drop the subject provisos, 

bontingent upon exploratory discussions with COM~AT and 

the concerned Congressmen. Their expectation is 

that it should be possible to achieve acceptan"e of the 

recommended ~hange. 

Based on this split report, there are two principal 

options in response to the charge made to the USC:. 

Option A 

Make no changes in launch policy. (DOD, ~OTP 

and DOS recommend this option.~ a.lthough roD is neutral. as to 
the need to retain' the mI'EI.BA.T condition.) 
Option B 

Drop .the ·1t·Intelsat" and "broad international" 

acceptance" provisos from the policies of NSD!1-l87, after 

discussions with COMSAT and the concerned Congressmen, 

as discussed above. (NASA, NSC and CIEP recommend 

this .option. ) 

B-1: Irrtroduce this change in the low-key approach 

outlined in section IV. (If Option B is taken, 

NASA, NSC, CIEP and OTP prefer this approach.) 

B-2: Introduce the change by Presidential announcement, 

as discussed in section IV. (If option B 


